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(EXPERIMENTAL) TRAFFIC ORDER 2021



Statement of Reasons for making the Order


The Monmouthshire County Council as the local traffic authority intends to make the proposed Order to prohibit any large vehicles with a maximum width exceeding 2.4m (7’ 9”) and maximum length exceeding 6.6m (21’ 6”) from proceeding on a section of Glynwood Lane, Chapel Hill. 

The purpose of the Order is to avoid the potential danger of large vehicles attempting to use a route which is considered unsuitable, in order to prevent damage to roads and buildings and to preserve the amenities of the area.

This is following representations received of damage being caused to adjacent properties. 

The Authority propose to implement the Order on an 18-month experimental basis to allow officers to monitor its effectiveness and consider whether any additional measures are required. However, if the Order is considered to have addressed the concerns raised, then officers will decide whether to make this permanent.




